



*Southern Nevada Off-Road Enthusiasts
General Membership Meeting Minutes*

*Tuesday, October 5th, 2021
South Point – Las Vegas, NV*

CALL TO ORDER: at 6:02PM by CJ Hutchins

GUEST SPEAKER: N/A

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES: **WAIVED**

TREASURER'S REPORT: **APPROVED**

- a. Operations Account: \$124,412.06
- b. Points Fund: \$8,785.00
 1. Caliente Sheriff's \$525
 2. Fred Hatch, end of the year awards banquet check
 3. Tristen Ervin, Kenny Freeman – outstanding check that needs to be cashed
 4. United Service – Outstanding bill from the Night Race
 5. James Ford and Jake Gaughan winnings - outstanding
 6. BAP Sundance deposits, NHP check cleared, still waiting for Security Unlimited to cash check

COMMITTEE REPORTS

BATTLE AT PRIMM

- Course Marking
 - Saturday at 9AM
 - Need to mark out all the pits - as of now 170 entries
- Meetings (Driver's, Volunteer, Media)
 - CJ is going to look at getting a tent for registration
- Most of the blade work will need to be done for the infield.
 - Track will be the traditional BAP track with a few minor changes
 - Don Barbeau is going to flour the pits during the week.
- Media is allowed at five different spots on the track.
- All permits and licenses have been handled and are ready to go.

RAGE AT THE RIVER

- Everything is lining up; majority of fees have been handled

AWARDS BANQUET

- January 8, 2022 at Sam's Town
- The fee SNORE paid to Sam's Town for the 2020 Awards will rollover for this year



NEW BUSINESS:

- c. Media – Bob Bowers
 - i. Media would like to see what we can do to cut down on those who are not true media taking pictures on the course. They are finding it difficult to sell their pictures with all of the team photographers, they are in the way, etc.
 - ii. Media would also like to discuss having to walk around BAP last year instead of being able to drive to their positions. It was difficult to walk around the track with equipment, etc.
 - iii. Media is \$50 per person, not “team”
- d. Class 11 Rule Changes
 - i. A social media post has been made on changing the class 11 rules in all of the organizations.
 - ii. There are approximately 12 rules they would like to change.
 - iii. We will not change rules in the middle of the season.
- e. Richard Krueger Jr. is donating \$500 for a Class 9 Bonus
- f. Jeff Phillips – BITD Ely
 - i. Track is 1.5 hours North of Ely
 - ii. Something SNORE is looking to consider for the 2022 race season and have a working relationship with BITD
 - iii. SNORE racers would pay SNORE entries
- g. Caliente 2022
 - i. Going underneath the RailRoad
 - ii. Need to apply for the grant by November 19th to help us apply to go underneath the railroad
 - iii. Cannot legally use the trail that goes next to the railroad

NOMINATIONS

Board of Directors

- Stephen Lund
- Robert Campbell
- Vince Bishop
- John Pellissier
- Richard Krueger Jr
- Zach Jorgensen
- Kenny Freeman
- CA Rep – Hank Lebsock
- Bill Shapley
- Angie Mitchell
- Brian Vest
- Loretta Vest
- AZ Rep – James Ford (awaiting acceptance)



Executive Officers

Contingency Director

- N/A

Sgt. At Arms

- Vince Bishop (awaiting acceptance)

Race Director

- RJ Krueger

Treasurer

- Keith Blatt

Secretary

- Sarah Koeth

Vice President

- Mike Colosimo

President

- Ken Thatcher
- CJ Hutchins (awaiting acceptance)

OLD BUSINESS:

- a. N/A

OPEN FLOOR:

- b. N/A

MEETING ADJOURNED: 7:12PM

Minutes Taken By: Sarah Koeth

Board Members in Attendance:

RJ Krueger, CJ Hutchins, Journee Richardson, Keith Blatt, Hank Lebsock, Tristen Ervin, Don Barbeau, Bill Shapley, Angie Mitchell, Justin Smith, Mike Frye, John Pellissier, Sarah Koeth, Vince Bishop



*Southern Nevada Off-Road Enthusiasts
Board Meeting Minutes*

*Tuesday, October 5th, 2021
South Point – Las Vegas, NV*

CALL TO ORDER: at 7:25PM by CJ Hutchins

GUEST SPEAKER:

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES: N/A

TREASURER'S REPORT: WAIVED

COMMITTEE REPORTS

BATTLE AT PRIMM

- Chain link fence for the entire section
- Porta potties will be set up by Thursday and serviced on Saturday evening
- Dropping qualifying to 12 paid deposits instead of 15.
 - UT, 6100, 1, 1600
- Pit monitoring schedule will be made – we have a new BLM planner and need to make sure we are following the rules

RAGE AT THE RIVER

- Need to promote our payouts and gather bonuses to push for RATR.
- Zach would like to see if we could do two water pulls and lose a stand tank
- For 2022, consider moving the hot pits down towards the bleachers/spectators
- Need to order bleachers
- Work on having spectators at the high school jump for qualifying

AWARDS BANQUET

- January 8, 2022 at Sam's Town

NEW BUSINESS:

- Ken Freeman makes a motion that SNORE purchases a banner for the tower in Primm to be able to do a live feed. **APPROVED**

OLD BUSINESS:

- 6100 Rules
 - Zach is in favor of copying and pasting what SCORE and BITD are using for the class.

MEETING ADJOURNED: 8:13PM

